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To Petaluma City Council:

I am a resident of Petaluma living near Windsor Drive. I am in support of extending Helen Putnam Park and
minimizing over development of West Petaluma which is a historical area. It seems like the current Kelly Creek
Protection Project is the only option to achieve that goal in the near future and there is some funding available from
various grants for development of trails and environmental programs. Traffic mitigation has been considered. I
would like to support this plan if it still limits development off Windsor and  protects the creek area.

Thank you for your consideration.

Annette Bock




